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From Pastor Nate . . . . 
If I was to list my favorite movies, “The Lord of the Rings” would be near the top. I 

read JRR Tolkien’s trilogy before the movies came out and it was very evident that 

his writing was influenced by his Christian faith. There is an ongoing battle between 

the forces of darkness and light. The story centers on a “ring” that gave its bearer 

great power. In a scene where the Hobbit, Frodo, tries to give the ring to the Wizard, 

Gandalf, he refuses to accept it acknowledging that he would seek to use the ring for 

good, but through him it would it work a great evil. In the end we see that even the 

good-hearted Frodo is overtaken by the evil temptation of the ring. 

Martin Luther liked to stress that we need to recognize that we are simultaneously 

saint and sinner. We like to believe that we can discern good from evil, but often 

times what is evil is attractive and appears to be good in our eyes. Remember what  

St. Paul said, “For even Satan disguises himself as an angel of light.” (2 Corinthians 

11:14) One of the names for Satan is “Lucifer” which means light. This is why later in 

Paul’s letter he will say, “Examine yourselves, to see whether you are in the faith. 

Test yourselves… we pray to God that you may not do wrong…but that you may do 

what is right.” (2 Corinthians 5,7)  

When Jesus was tempted to go against the will of God, He turned to Scripture and 

prayer. It is through a knowledge of Scripture and use of prayer that we are able to 

discern what is good and life-giving and what is evil and robs us of the fullness of life. 

Too many of us are unskilled in the word of righteousness, and are like children who 

lack maturity in matters of faith. (Hebrews 5:12-14)  

The season of Lent has historically been a time to practice spiritual disciplines. Like 

Moses and Elijah on the mountains and Jesus in the wilderness, it is a 40 day period 

of seeking to draw closer to God and the life to which He has called us to live. It is a 

time to discern the good and the evil. And a time to renounce those things which keep 

us from growing in our faith and to practice those things which build up our faith.    

On Sunday mornings in Lent we will be examining how temptation works in our lives 

and how it can lead to spiritual development. On Wednesday evenings following our 

soup suppers we will hear testimonies from those who have allowed God to work in 

their lives and enabled them to grow in unexpected ways.  

Together in Faith, 

Pr. Nate Bjorge  

take up the shield of faith Ephesians 6:16 
March 2017 Newsletter 

See Page 3 
for our Lent 
and Easter 
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Schedule 
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President’s Message 

Attendance 
& Offering 

February 5: 195 $ 5,728 
February 12: 186  $ 4,268 
February 19: 164 $ 5,257 
February 26: 199  $ 4,531 

 

Children’s Team 
ChildrenΩs Team Meeting. February 8, 2017 

Members in attendance:  Kelly Olson, Heidi Larsen, Kennard Fellbaum,  
Leann Wolbeck, Tracy Marcus, Annie Mathison 

VBS and Sunday School needs were a big portion of our meeting today as well as the end of the year  
picnic for Sunday School. 

The churches are looking to expand VBS to 5 days from 3 days, which would require us to increase our amount to 
$500 from $250-300 that we have spent the last couple years. This is in the Children's Ministry budget and we feel 
this is a good amount for a 5 day program. The other churches are looking to have VBS shortly after the school year 
ends in order to get some of the children that would usually attend Community Service activities as well as some 
personal plans that certain members of the VBS team have during the summer months. The group is proposing  
either the week of 05/29/2017-06/02/2017 (this Monday is Memorial Day, which I don't think the group realized) 
or 06/05/17-06/09/17-this is the week the group feels is best for VBS to take place. Alliance has held VBS for the 
past 2 years, therefore they have requested that Grace Covenant or Faith Lutheran take hosting this event this 
year.  Faith Lutheran has requested that first choice goes to Grace and if they are unable to host, Faith Lutheran will 
be bringing VBS back to our church this year. The option for themes are Maker Fun Factory, Orange VBS, or  
Backstage with the Bible; a final theme will be decided at our VBS meeting on Tuesday, February 21, 2017 at 6 pm at  
Annie Mathison's house, anyone that is interested in helping with this is invited.  

We have struggled to find a full-time teacher for the 1st/2nd grade Sunday School program, Tracy Marcus,  
Leann Wolbeck, and Sarah and Eric Kalkbrenner have filled in while we looked for a replacement but  
Carolrae Kalahar has returned and will be taking over her class once again.  

We are planning the end of the year party/picnic for 05/21/2017; we are waiting for approval from council before a 
final decision is made on the date. 

Greetings Faith Family, 
February has passed and it has proven to be another successful month for Faith Lutheran Church. Our Jamaica Mission 
Team was able to spread the word of God to the wonderful people in that country and we look forward to hearing their 
stories and seeing what they have done. Thank you to that team and all those who worked so hard to support them. We 
look forward to supporting/conducting many more of these types of missions. Jesus said, “Go into all the world and 
preach the gospel to every creature” (Mark 16:15). Our church supports many missions around the world such as Turkey, 
Jamaica, Nicaragua and Germany. This is a great thing and we intend to continue this well into our future. We are also 
well aware that the word of God is needed very much here in the United Sates and in our local communities. Maintaining 
a strong church and living true Christian lives is where we begin. This was a long discussion our council had during our 
February meeting. We want to ensure that we continue to grow as a beacon of light in this community and that we do not 
become complacent. In order to accomplish this we continuously review our church’s goals and plans to see if they are 
being accomplished and/or if we need to adjust them. One of the methods we would like to use to measure our progress 
and further our mission, is to conduct a climate survey with the congregation. The survey is currently in development 
and should be ready for distribution within the next two months. We ask that when the survey is issued, that we get  
maximum participation. Participants need to be as frank as possible so we can get an accurate picture of what you think 
and how you feel. With this information we hope to be able to clearly focus our efforts on key issues, spread the word 
more efficiently and grow our church.  

On Sunday, February 26, 2017 we conducted a special council meeting to discuss our current treasury operations. It has 
been noted that the duties and responsibilities as treasurer have grown beyond the capacity of a, part time, volunteer 
member. We concluded that in order to maintain continuity and stability in our churches finances, we should have a  
person perform these duties on a regular basis. It was decided to assign these duties to our church secretary,  
Sarah Kalkbrenner. Sarah agreed to accept these responsibilities and we approved additional work hours for her to  
perform these tasks. There will still be an executive position as treasure on the council. This member’s responsibilities 
will be adjusted to act as an over-sight position with the ability to assume the duties in the absence of the church  
secretary. Justin Juelke has agreed to accept the position as council treasurer and Pat Rioux has agreed to take over for 
Justin as the council secretary. We believe these decisions will strengthen our church and ensure stability and confidence 
in our churches financial well-being.  

Thank you for all that you do and for all your support. I look forward to seeing you all at worship and around town.  
God Bless You All. 

Very Respectfully,   
Randy Wolbeck, Council President 
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February Youth Ministry Report 

We always begin and end youth group time with prayer. Wednesday we play a 
game before we move into our Do Hard Things discussions. I continue to praise 
God for the seriousness with which these kids take their faith. To witness their 
humor, their relating of stories of boldness in defending their faith, and to see 
their openness to grow their Christian faith and get to know their Savior better is 
a blessing I am truly grateful for. 

Our Wednesday night group has averaged 8-12 kids and Sunday school usually 
has between 4-9 kids. As is often the case when one works with young people, I 
end up being blessed and learning so much myself. Their hearts are precious 
and I am discovering that the urgency to come alongside our young people can-
not be overstated. They are trying to navigate academics, sports, music, jobs, 
choose good friends-- all while trying to learn to become better & more effec-
tive Christ followers.   

The kids are open about situations that arise within peer groups and in school; 
about pressures they face and what they are doing about them. It is encouraging 
to listen to them share with each other what they do “when  . . .”  

One of my goals was and remains helping them become not only more familiar 
with their Bibles, but dependent on them. As part of that goal we often have an 
activity based on memorizing the books so they can more easily turn to the  
passages they want to look up—and just become more at ease and comfortable 
with their Bibles being a reference for life . . . like a dictionary for their hearts.  
Sometimes we play Bible trivia. It allows for some healthy competition and 
when the answer isn’t known, they race to see who can find the reference first. 
To help make sure no one ‘slips into the background’ during this activity, they 
take turns with who on their team can answer. 

With a few gone to Jamaica, we diverged from our normal book study and  
discussion to focus on the character trait ‘courage’. Actually, part of the book is 
going hand-in-hand with that but I am also using a unit from a Christian  
Character study.   

ñCourage isnôt the absence of fear. Courage is doing the right thing, even when 
we are afraid.ò To aid in our discussion on courage, we’re watching the movie 
Courageous. Each time one of them witnesses an example of a unique kind of 
courage during the film, they call it out and I make note. 

Last Sunday morning we took the first part of a quiz for their study on the  
Inter-Testamental Period. Tough material, but I’m proud of their stick-to-itness.  
They’re learning & being stretched. 

The room continues to come together. A big pre-Thank You to Dennis Myers 
who is going to work with the kids to build the clock they wanted to make for 
their room. 

Plans are in the works for Youth Sunday where they will participate during part 
of the service. Having the opportunity to support their pastor and serve their 
church family will help them realize how important it is to become plugged-in 
to and serve their church. 

In His Service, 
Becky 

Youth & Family Team 

Lent & Easter  
Worship Schedule 
¶ Wednesday, March 1: 

Ash Wednesday 
7:00 p.m. Worship 
¶ Lent Wednesdays: 

March 8, 15, 22, 29, April 5 
6:00 p.m. Soup Supper 
7:00 p.m. Lent Worship 
¶ Thursday, April 13 

Maundy Thursday 
7:00 p.m. Worship 
¶ Friday, April 14  

Good Friday 
12:00 noon Worship  
at Faith Lutheran 
¶ Sunday, April 16 

Easter Sunday 
8:00 a.m. Easter Breakfast 
9:30 a.m. Easter Worship 
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Mission Statement 

As Children of God, we are 
called to love, glorify and  
submit to the Living Christ, 
ministering to others by the 
transforming work of the  
Holy Spirit. 
 

 
Therefore put on the full   
armor of God, so that when 
the day of evil comes, you 
may be able to stand your 
ground, and after you have 
done everything, to stand.  
Stand firm then, with the 
belt of truth buckled around 
your waist, with the  
breastplate of righteousness 
in place, and with your feet 
fitted with the readiness that 
comes from the gospel of 
peace. In addition to all this, 
take up the shield of faith, 
with which you can  
extinguish all the flaming  
arrows of the evil one.  
Take the helmet of  
salvation and the sword of 
the Spirit, which is the 
Word of God. And pray in 
the Spirit on all occasions 
with all kinds of prayers 
and requests. With this in 
mind, be alert and always 
keep on praying for all the 
saints. 
Ephesians 6:16 
 
Faith Lutheran Church 
303 18th St. SE 
Little Falls, MN 56345 
320-414-0533 

faithlutheranlittlefalls.org 
secretary@faithlutheranlittlefalls.org 

Mission & Outreach Team 

News from the Congregational Life Committee 
                                      From the February 2017 Meeting 
ñIt is more blessed to give, than to receive.ò Acts 20:35 

Our meeting was held February 7th. We welcomed our new committee members, 
Bev Larsen and Julie Shelstad, along with Rich Collins, Council Representative. 

Other members present: Lois Erickson, Beckie Ottman, Patricia Fernelius,  
Jean Stowell, Becky Boody, and Justin Juelke, Council Representative. 

We have been truly blessed with a full team! We have an amazing, giving team, 
and look forward to seeing where the year brings us. 

Our Wild Game dinner was held January 28th. Marilyn Emerson spoke on Crane 
Meadows Refuge. It was a successful event with a variety of wild game dishes and 
many prizes. 

Our Committee hosted the Senior luncheon February 21st. Sandy Larsen and  
Sheila Biniek were the guest speakers. They presented a touching, emotional  
report on their experiences in Jamaica. We are thankful for them and all of our 
Jamaica team! 

Ash Wednesday is March 1st. Our Lenten soup suppers will start March 8th. Sign 
up sheets are up. Please consider helping out. It is a special time of fellowship. 

Easter is April 16th, we will be planning our Easter breakfast. 

We set May 6th as the date to hold our annual Spring garage and bake sale. Start 
cleaning out those closets now!! Only 2 months away!!! 

We closed our meeting with the Lords Prayer. 

Becky Boody for the Congregational Life Committee 

The Mission and Outreach Team corrected one ongoing donation request from the 
Turkey mission (EEMN) and donations to two additional ministries the teamΩs  
February 1 meeting. The amount for the Turkey mission approved in the 2017 
budget was $1200.  The amount paid to the project in January was $100, since the 
treasurer assumed there would be 12 monthly payments of $100. Instead, the 
amount paid was supposed to have been $1200 over six months. The amount was 
adjusted to $300 in February and then will revert back to $200 per month for the 
remaining four months.  Other donations approved in February were Kinship 
($250), $200 to the Nicaragua, $500 to the St. Paul Lutheran Seminary, and $200 to 
Sunbeam Boys Home.  In new requests, $200 was donated to the Flyer Pride Packs 
project in Little Falls Schools , which are packs of food sent home with  
children on weekends. 

In other February Mission and Outreach Team highlights: 

¶ The Mission & Outreach Team (MOT) received an update on the Jamaica  
mission trip.  The team will be commissioned at the February 11, 2017. FaithΩs 
14-member team will be in Jamaica from February 11 through February 19. 
Ally White AND Maureen Miller are FaithΩs co-liaisons overseeing the 2017 trip. 

¶ Linda and Tom Lippert will be participating in the Helps International mission 
trip to Guatemala from March 18-29.  Linda will serving with the medical team 
providing primary care and performing surgery for the Guatemala people.  
Tom will be assisting in a stove project installing stoves that produce less  
indoor pollution which negatively impacts the health of Guatemalans. 

¶ Teen Challenge will be coming to Faith on March 26. 

¶ Maureen Miller was identified as potential new member. Pat said he will ask 
her if she is willing to serve.  If she agrees, that will leave one remaining  
vacancy on the team.   

As always, Faith members are invited to share any missions/ministries they would 
like to see our church support with members of the team.  
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February 2017 Council Minutes 
Faith Lutheran Church Council Meeting, February 16, 2017 

Present: Justin Juelke, Rich Collins, Randy Wolbeck, George Sandy, Mark Pugh, Dave ZumBerge, Noel Guerard,  
Kennard Fellbaum, Pat Rioux, Pastor Nate 
Absent: Ally White, Jason Leibold, Kelly Olson 

Secretaryôs Report: Rich Collins moved and Justin Juelke seconded to accept the Secretary’s Report with the 
change of Rob Riitters to Bob Riitters, motion carried. 
Dave ZumBerge moved and Pat Rioux seconded to accept the Annual Organizational Meeting Minutes, motion  
carried. 

Treasurerôs Report: Noel Guerard moved and Rich Collins seconded to accept the Treasurer ’s Report which was 
emailed as Ally White was on the mission trip to Jamaica, motion carried. 

Pastorôs Report: Mount Carmel is creating a business plan and has some good ideas for  us too. In order  to  
create a Management Plan for the church it is suggested that the Council come back next month with ideas of our 
strengths and what areas we should work on. Team goals should also be completed and eventually we hope to set goals 
for the church, then prioritize them and set up job descriptions for the Council members. We will also look into creating 
a survey for the congregation. Pat Rioux will head this up and Dave ZumBerge, Pastor Nate and Rich Collins will work 
with him. The Council will review the questions at the March meeting. 
We are hosting Good Friday service this year on Friday, April 14 at noon. It still looks like the Summer Youth trip will 
take place. Becky is hoping for at least 8 students from Faith to go. Teen Challenge will be speaking on March 26 and 
the Congregational Life Team will set up a brunch to share with them. The Trail Life Charter fee is due. Pat Rioux 
moved and George Sandy seconded to pay this yearly fee of $195.00, motion carried. 

Old Business: 
Columbarium Dedication: Date is still to be determined and will take place when the weather is warmer. 

Checking/Savings Account Authorization (Removals & Additions):  Sarah has created a letter removing Tom Lippert, 
Noel Guerard, Pat Rioux and Mark Whittington from the Accounts and adding Randy Wolbeck, Jason Leibold and  
Ally White. This will be mailed to the bank along with the Safety Deposit box authorization letter. 

Safety Deposit Box Authorization (Removals & Additions): Sarah has created an additional letter to the bank  
removing Howard Larsen, John Albaugh and Tom Lippert from those authorized to access the Safety Deposit Box and 
adding Randy Wolbeck and Jason Leibold. This will be mailed to the bank along with the Account Authorization letter. 

Key Custody Update: Sarah has created a key log. We request that anyone who has a key speak to Sarah so she can 
update this log and if you no longer need your key to please turn it in. This request will also be put in the bulletin. 

New Business:  
Vacation Bible School: We work with Alliance Church and Grace Covenant for VBS and they would like to make it  
directly after school dismissal. The dates they are looking at are June 5-9th. They would also like to move to 5 days  
rather than 3 which would raise our cost from $300 to $500. Rich Collins moved and Kennard Fellbaum seconded to 
authorize the Children’s team to host VBS at Faith on June 5-9th if Grace Covenant does not agree to host, motion  
carried. George Sandy moved and Mark Pugh seconded to pay the $500 cost for VBS from the Children’s team budget, 
motion carried. 

Sunday School: The Children’s team is discussing what they should set as the last day of Sunday School this year.  
They don’t want it to be Mother’s Day which is May 14th so they are looking at the 7th or 21st. There was some concern 
that the 21st is too late in the month. The Council decided to allow the Children’s team to make the decision on the last 
date. They prefer the 21st but the Children’s team can make the final decision. That will also be the date of the Sunday 
School Picnic. 

Kinship Chili Cookoff, Greg Hyatt Sponsorship: Greg Hyatt would like permission from the Council to enter the  
Kinship Chili cookoff with Faith Lutheran as his sponsor. Noel Guerard moved and Randy Wolbeck seconded to  
sponsor Greg in the Chili Cookoff, motion carried. 

Facility & Maintenance Team: We need updated information from the Facility and Maintenance Team as several  
people have left the team and we need to make sure we know who can be contacted. This brought up the other teams 
and the team member lists. The Council members will get updated information on who is on each team and send it to 
Sarah so she can update the Ministry Teams list. 

Chairs: 72 folding chairs were purchased for the fellowship area. Library chairs will have to wait until more money 
can be brought in as they are a bit more expensive. The Congregational Life Team may designate the income from the 
Spring Garage Sale to the Library Chairs.  

The meeting was closed with prayer. 
The next meeting will take place March 16, 2017 at 6:30 p.m. 
Submitted by Sarah Kalkbrenner, Faith Lutheran Church Secretary 


